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Committee members are also contactable through the website via ‘blind’ e-mail addresses … just send a message; it will be forwarded.
VENUES

The Campus Lecture room is The Harry Higgs Room in the Milton Cultural Centre [next to the Milton Library].

Lectures are also held at other venues throughout the area; the term newsletter and timetable contain the detail.
SUBSCRIPTIONS AND FEES

Membership of Milton-Ulladulla U3A Campus is $50 per year, payable in January, or $25 if joining from July.

Because of the COVID-19 shut-down in 2020, fees paid for that year will carry over into 2021.

There are no course fees
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

I hope you all enjoyed Term 1 and it was a successful return with 28 courses held in 13 different locations.
Thank you to the tutors who attended training and then successfully implemented the COVID19 safety plan.  Thank you too to all the participants who willingly cleaned, signed attendance sheets and social distanced.  As the safety plan is still in place in accordance with NSW Public Health orders, Term 2 will be looking the same.

As an organisation we have to hold an AGM within six months of the end of our financial year.  The AGM will be held on Tuesday 8th June at 3pm at the Dunn-Lewis Centre.  There will be vacancies on the Committee so please seriously consider becoming a Committee member.
I hope you enjoy Term 2, perhaps making some new friends as well as meeting up with old friends.
Again thank you for supporting the Committee as they have your safety as their priority. 
Gill Pisani

NOEL SOUTER - VALEDICTORY MESSAGE FROM MILTON-ULLADULLA U3A

We were all shocked to learn of the tragic death of Noel Souter in Ulladulla.  Noel was one of our longest serving members.  He joined the Committee as Treasurer in 1999, and was President from 2000 to 2002.  In 2000 he started tutoring the Current Affairs’ course, which he did until the end of 2016.  He also contributed to our social activity for many years by hosting our Tutors’ Christmas Party at his home.  He leaves a considerable legacy in the history of our campus.  We would like to register our condolences to his and Mary’s families on his sad and premature departure from our community.

COVID-19 SAFETY PLAN
The NSW Government COVID-19 Safety Procedures require us to follow the protocol below for any M-U U3A course:

· Do not attend a course if you are feeling unwell

· Bring your own water bottle and pen

· Sanitise hands on arrival, and sign into the course [noting disclaimers] using your own pen
· Observe 2 square metres safety zone around you at 1.5 metres separation

· Retain air circulation in the classroom whilst attending a course
· Wipe down any part of the room that has been used, eg: tables, chairs, electric switches, photocopier
· Wear gloves when cleaning, and dispose of all cleaning material in garbage bins

· Leave classes without congregating

Sanitising products will be available in the Harry Higgs room or supplied to tutors if their course is elsewhere.
APPRECIATION

All our Tutors give their time voluntarily, and inevitably spend a lot of time preparing their courses to be enjoyed by members.  Without their commitment and enthusiasm, our U3A would not exist.

Tutors - we cannot thank you enough.
NOTICES TO MEMBERS
MEMBERSHIP BADGES

Your Membership Badge for 2021 signifies you are a current financial member.

Please wear your membership badge to classes and functions; it so does help identify you to those around you.

HARRY HIGGS ROOM
We all like to enter the Harry Higgs Room and see it in good condition.  We ask that at the end of sessions, tables and chairs are put away, boards are cleaned, and general tidying up is completed – including wiping down tables if you have enjoyed drink or food on them; also, if the rubbish bin is full or contains decomposables please empty it in the council bins outside the room.

PUBLICITY
The Committee very much appreciates information given by members for publication in the local paper, or for our archives.  If you have any material regarding our campus’ activities, please let the Secretary know.
DVD FILMS MISSING FROM OUR LIBRARY

A recent check of our DVD Film Library has shown that some have been missing for some time.  Members are asked to check their collections to ensure that M-U campus property has not been inadvertently retained.  Could any film found please be returned as soon as possible so that it may be enjoyed by other members.

INSURANCE

All Milton-Ulladulla U3A activities are covered by Public Liability Insurance organised by the U3A Network – NSW.  It covers the legal liability of the M-U campus to members and the general public concerning bodily injury and property damage.  The sum insured is for $20,000,000.

Insurance coverage for members is validated by their being financial and having their names on the course attendance list.

DISCLAIMER
The Courses and Activities provided by the Milton-Ulladulla Campus Inc are intended only to supply information in a social setting intended to satisfy general interest, and in no way do they constitute professional advice on which participants should act or rely.

U3A Milton-Ulladulla Campus Inc, its committees and its course and activity leaders, does not accept responsibility for any losses of any kind suffered by anyone arising from their participation in a course or activity.

Members enrolling and taking part in Milton-Ulladulla campus courses or activities are deemed to accept this disclaimer and the limitation of liability of the U3A Milton-Ulladulla Campus Inc and its committee and its course and activity leaders.
THE 2021 TERM 2 PROGRAMME
As members will be aware, our campus benefits greatly from a wealth of French tuition and interest.  The programme now reflects this by categorising our classes as French 1, 2, 3 and 4 in ascending order of ability.

NEW COURSES
We have 2 new courses this term.
The Contradictions of Religion



Geoffrey Andrews


4454 3580
Although religions spread messages of harmony, love and forgiveness, over thousands of years religion has caused conflict, as it still is.  In fact, religion has evolved as a power struggle for control over peoples’ minds and heaven help those who kick against the dogma.  Geoff will look at the initial intent of several religions and how they have evolved, as well as some of the actual conflicts that have ensued.

Ten Contested Questions about World War I

Steven Prothero


0428 542 430
Steve’s course will centre around an ABC Radio series presented in 2014.  It will look at:

· The causes and origins of WW1 - still contested?

· Is it the case that “Lions were led by donkeys” - leadership and the destructive power of industrial warfare?

· Gallipoli was it a “sideshow” to the main war in Europe?

· Were those at the front let down by people at home?

· What insight did the war give to human suffering?

· How important is literature to the way we remember the war today?

· Did Germany engineer the war for its own territorial ambitions, or was it a victim of the complicated diplomatic web that bound it to an unstable Hapsburg empire?
· The Great War was a test of faith like no other before or since.  What part did religion play in the war, and what impact did the conflict have on belief?  Was Christian Europe a casualty of war?

· Could the Entente powers have survived at the front without the assistance of troops and workers from colonised nations?

· Should the allies have occupied Germany at the end of the War, and if they had, could they have prevented WW2?

RETURNING COURSES
Bonsai





Russell Baker





4454 1602

Join Russell at his home at 32 Leigh Crescent in Ulladulla on Tuesdays at 1000 and explore the gentle art of Bonsai.  He will run a hands-on workshop where participants will learn how to create a Bonsai, to care and to feed it, and to identify the different styles.  During the course they will get practical experience in shaping, wiring, and re-potting techniques, plus pot selection … but - more importantly – they will see how easy it is to start their own bonsai collection, and to enjoy the benefit of a living hobby.  Maximum of 8 people

CONTINUING COURSES
French 1




Roger Parris




0413 884 745
Roger has offered to tutor our fundamental French course.  If you have entertained thoughts of learning the language, now is the time to register with him and get under way in the knowledge there are opportunities to improve proficiency within our campus.

Line Dancing for Beginners


Helen Reeson




0402 089 422

As Helen says, Line Dancing is all about moving to music, having fun with friends, and exercising both mind and body ... it is definitely not about boots, buckles and hoe-downs.  Routines follow a variety of music and dance styles - including waltzes, rhumbas, and cha-chas.  You don't need a partner, and steps can be modified to suit individual needs or restrictions.  Sessions run on Mondays from 1200 to 1300 at the Catholic Church Hall on the corner of Green and St Vincent’s streets.  So get along and get started with basic steps and easy dances - and enjoy a cuppa afterwards
M-U U3A Book Club


Carmen Champion
carmenchampion18@gmail.com
0413 489 537

The bookclub meets on the third Monday of the month at 1230 at the Ulladulla Bowling Club in Green Street [participants need to be members of the Bowling Club].  The bookclub currently has a few vacancies – contact Carmen [preferably via e-mail] to check if there is room

Cryptic Crosswords: Intermediate 1

John Dallimore




4454 1453

This class follows on from John’s Intermediate 2 class, and is aimed at those who still need a bit of guidance before attempting his advanced class.  As well having participants work on particular puzzles, he looks at solutions to other offerings, and dissects the clues to reveal the answers
Language and the Mind



Enid Everingham



0428 542 430
Language is the ultimate invention of Homo Sapiens — one that has allowed us to change the physical and social world around us in every conceivable way, and in doing so has changed us as well.  Whether we are sighted or blind, hearing or deaf, one or one hundred years old, communication through language is a fundamental part of what it means to be human.  Enid’s DVD course examines many aspects of life that we take for granted every day such as our ability to remember the past and imagine a future; a baby's ability to learn its native language without direct teaching; our use of hand gestures and facial expressions in communication; and so much more.  It is an exploration into the fascinating experiments that have only recently been able to tease out an understanding of language and how we learn.  This is the second term of a 2-term course
Warriors, Queens, and Intellectuals: 36 Great Women pre-1400
Ann Troup

0408 162 278
Throughout history, women have played integral roles in family, society, religion, government, war—in short, in all aspects of human civilization.  Powerful women have shaped laws, led rebellions, and played key roles in dynastic struggles.  Some were caught up in forces beyond their control, while others manipulated and murdered their way to the top.  But women, when they were mentioned at all in historical commentary, usually filled the role of virtuous maiden, self-effacing mother, or seductive villain.  Imagine what you are missing when only half the story is being told.  In this DVD course, you will experience another side of history, one that has often been overlooked.  In these 36 lectures, women step out from the footnotes and sidebars of traditional history and into the spotlight, illuminating the dark corners of the pre-modern world along the way.  From thwarted daughters and ambitious wives to fearless revolutionaries and brilliant philosophers, you will see how women have played diverse roles throughout history and why their influence is so vital to a fuller understanding of the world we live in today.  Let Ann, in these final sessions of this enlightened DVD course, introduce you to many influential women who contributed to society between the Roman Empire and the Middle Ages

The Western Philosophical Tradition

Roy Liegel




0490 110 342

Emmanuel Cant: the critique of pure reason; the critique of practical reason; the critique of judgement.  Roy has been running this course for several years.  It is not for beginners; to participate fully in it, a profound grounding in Philosophical study and discussion is essential
Singing for Pleasure



Elisabeth Andrews




4454 3580

Singing for Pleasure, under Elisabeth’s guidance, is now in its fourteenth year; it has a band of reliable singers who would welcome and help newcomers.  The group aims to sing in three or four parts, and would be glad to see new members in all sections of the choir – but especially in the tenor and bass registers - whether or not they can read music.  Whilst achieving a standard is satisfying, everybody finds that it is good to have a performance to work for; this is not a frightening experience, and is fun.  The aim of the course is to give pleasure, to enjoy the process, and to demonstrate to yourself and others what you can do.  So, give it a try!
Music Appreciation



Fiona Thompson



0478 676 037

Fiona’s themes are chosen to reflect her varied and eclectic musical taste; as examples: American music, Impressionists (with fine art ‘matched’ to the music), Music for Dance through the Ages, Classical Sonata, French music, and Australian Performers.  This term, Fiona will focus again on the Beethoven Symphonies … there will be comparisons of performances and occasional video of interviews via YouTube.  She will send out PDF articles of interest with her playlists [which have public access via Spotify - search for fionathompson11].  Fiona’s knowledge is not encyclopaedic, but she enjoys researching and presenting each topic.  She also welcomes opinions and input from the assembled listeners!  Because Fiona conducts her course in her home, numbers are limited to 10 – so check with her to establish the attendance situation
Making Mosaics



Colleen Ringe




0416 081 011

Mozaic patterns can be applied to many shapes, surfaces and structures.  If you are a newcomer to this course, Colleen will get you started by working on small items to learn the basics, and – once mastered – you can go where your imagination takes you …
French 3




Paul Allan





4455 4465
Paul’s class will build further on the foundations of the language and look in greater detail at grammar, reading and writing.  If you are new to our French courses, contact Paul to discuss your proficiency and maybe register for his course
Mah-Jong for Newcomers


Bill Lampard




0413 583 689
Bill’s course is for both beginners and those who would like to brush-up their skills; it is held on Thursdays from 0930 to 1200 at the Mollymook Golf Club.  This term Bill has his maximum number of people under tuition – so is not taking newcomers … but check in with him to be put on his wait-list
Dutch - Conversation



Emile Jansen




0415 405 107

Emile is again offering to host casual coffee meetings for Dutch speakers wishing to use and to enjoy their language in the company of others.  Contact him to determine the particulars of the first meeting, following which their content and direction will be decided by the participants
French 4 - Intermediate


Pauline McAdam




4454 4120
Pauline’s course is for more advanced students; it will delve more into the structure of the language and discuss current and past events in France as a vehicle for improving their French.  She is alternating her sessions with a conversation class run by Eva Schonstein [see below]; her first class is on 6 May at her home
French 4 – Conversation


Eva Schonstein




0409 371 057
Eva is alternating with Pauline and leading a Conversation class for more advanced students discussing general matters of interest.  Eva’s first class is on 13 May at her home
Current Affairs - Discussion


Judy Mahon




0414 520 712
Judy is ready to focus the minds (and hearts) of those who attend this lively discussion group on the implications of everyday events and trends.  This course is held at the Ulladulla Bowling Club; attendees need to be members, and a maximum of 20 is permitted
Cryptic Crosswords: Advanced


John Dallimore





4454 1453

Cryptic Crosswords can be a source of immense satisfaction when you solve them … and immense frustration when you can’t!  This course is for those who are already well into them, but would like pointers on how to tackle them more competently, and collectively enjoy solving the more tricky brain teasers
Birdwatching



Phil Hendry

mubirdclub@gmail.com

0448 445 359
Phil launches Birdwatching sorties every fortnight on Friday mornings at 0800, starting on 7 May.  Visit the website [shown above] for details of excursions and protocols [procedures and equipment], plus other activities
French 2




Pauline McAdam




4454 4120
Pauline’s level 2 class will accommodate students who are ‘beyond beginning’ and are ready to explore the language in greater detail
Learning Spanish


Eva Schonstein





0409 371 057

The Great Course DVD ‘Learning Spanish: How to Understand and Speak a New Language’ offers you an exciting and practical way to build your ability to communicate in Spanish.  Let Eva guide you through 30 highly engaging lessons allowing this ingeniously constructed program to lead you sequentially through the core building blocks of competence in spoken Spanish.  In each lesson, you’ll get to the nitty-gritty of the language, learning the key concepts of grammar, culture, and vocabulary that will make acquiring Spanish easier than you ever imagined.  You'll also gain a rich working vocabulary that will prepare you for a wide range of everyday situations.  The end of each lesson includes audio exercises that will build your pronunciation, comprehension, and conversational skills, as well as a workbook that has plenty of reading and writing exercises to practice and to build upon what you learn
Cryptic Crosswords: Intermediate 2

John Dallimore





4454 1453

The interest in solving Cryptic crosswords is growing!  John has found it necessary to add another session to those already in our curriculum.  The Intermediate 2 class is a feeder course from basic ability to the more complex levels associated with the Intermediate 1 and Advanced classes.  Note: Any member who is interested in participating in a beginners’ cryptic crossword course is asked to contact John, and he will assess whether the course is viable and when it can be delivered
Recorder Group



Vern Flay 





4454 5860
The Recorder Group is conducted by Vern Flay, who has a wealth of experience coaching musical ensembles.  Recorder Choirs have a unique and startlingly sweet sound … and there is plenty of scope to enjoy the fun of making music with others – even if you have not played the instrument before.  If you feel like joining the Group but are a newcomer to the instrument do not despair … ‘phone Vern who will determine the best way for you to get started - including his offering basic tuition before the group assembles for practice.  This course is held at the Ulladulla Bowling Club; attendees need to be members, and where a maximum of 20 is permitted
AFFILIATED COURSE
The following course is self-organising, but runs under the auspices of M-U U3A

Milton and District Concert Band

Vern Flay





4454 5860
The 25-strong Milton and District Concert Band conducted by Vern practices every Thursday evening in the Milton School; it plays out regularly in the community.  It comprises brass, reed and percussion instruments, and welcomes newcomers to its ranks – particularly flute, clarinet and saxophone players [especially baritone sax].  Beginners can be coached before full band practice starts at 1900
JOINING AND ATTENDING COURSES

If you want to participate in any of this term’s courses, contact the Tutor and reserve your place on it.  Don’t delay, places fill rapidly; follow the old adage - do it now.

Once you have reserved your place, mark your diaries and keep the dates free.  If your circumstances change and you find you can no longer attend, let the Tutor know so others may be given the opportunity to take your place.

FOOD FOR THOUGHT …

Members may note that the number of courses in our terms have declined over the past year.  This is understandable owing to the pandemic.  A few of our tutors are waiting for restrictions to ease further before offering their courses again.  However, it would be nice to be able to offer fresh subjects when openness returns.

If you have ever thought ‘I could talk about that’ or ‘I could show people how to do that’, why don’t you give tutoring a try?  Chris Graham (4454 3025; chrisnjoan@hotkey.net.au) would be delighted to hear from you if you feel you could lead a group.  As food-for-thought, is there a China Painting practitioner or Bookbinder in our community?  Could you run a Scrabble or Eucre group?  The more variation we can offer from and to our very experienced and knowledgeable membership the more diverse and fulfilling our local U3A community will be.

… SO DON’T BE SHY!

Tutors are U3A’s lifeblood … so, all you closet experts/enthusiasts – remember your U3A needs you!
TEA AND TALK
Tea and Talk returns!

THE WONDERS OF SICILY: MYTHS, HISTORIES, MYSTERIES … AND MONTALBANO

With Judy Johnston

Saturday, 26th June 2021

3:00 to 5:00 p.m.

Dunn-Lewis Centre

Afternoon tea served

Gold coin donation appreciated

Bring a friend

Judy Johnston first travelled to Sicily in 2012 and fell in love with the people and the place, and was drawn especially to its ancient Greek history.  Less than a year later she bought a tiny apartment in an unassuming little Sicilian coastal town where she had instantly made friends and where she now usually spends two to three months of every year.  She became fascinated by the wider histories of Sicily.  Nearly every acquisitive civilization has invaded Sicily over the centuries – and so she set about discovering far more, particularly the stories of the Normans, Spaniards, and the poor, as well as the many ancient Greeks.  She has also followed in the footsteps of RAI-TV's fictional detective Commisario Montalbano, the creation of the late Sicilian writer Andrea Camilleri.  Please join Judy as she shares some of her wonderful Sicilian adventures and discoveries in this Tea'n'Talk.
Ideas for presentations in the ‘Tea and Talk’ series are always sought; talk to Enid Everingham on 0428 542 430, or e-mail her at enidever@bigpond.com if you have any suggestions … they will be appreciated.

NOTICES OF POTENTIAL INTEREST TO MEMBERS
THE MILTON-ULLADULLA MUSIC SOCIETY

Members are reminded about the active Milton-Ulladulla Music Society which aims to put on at least four local concerts a year, held on Sundays in St Martin’s Church Hall at 2pm.  Keep your eyes peeled around the area for information about its events.
The next concert is to be given by George Washingmachine [violin] and Jim Pennell [guitar] on 23 May.
COMPUTER COURSES
Many members continue to enquire about computer training.

Ulladulla and Districts Community Resources Centre [78 St Vincent’s St]
The CRC is offering free computer courses for seniors.  If you have your own device and would like to learn how to improve your skills, it is able to help.  The Centre has desk top computers available for training.  For those new to the technology - but are unsure about what device to buy - you can test-drive the in-house machines and talk to our volunteers about what you would like to do.  Their knowledge covers computers, tablets and i-phones, e-mails and word processing.
If you are over 55 and want one-to-one lessons, call for an appointment on 4454 0477; tell Lyn of your needs and she will match you with one of our volunteers.
